
 

 

 

Decision 

Duty to Consult on Felling Street Trees 
 
The period of consultation has ended. This is a notification that this tree is proposed 
to be removed 28 days from the date of this notice. This decision notice meets the 
duty to consult and notify when removing street trees set out in section 115 of the 
Environment Act 2021 

Notice Date: 18 October 2024 

Reference: PKA125 – Angel Road/Waterloo Road Bus Service Improvement 
Plan 

Parish/Ward: Sewell, Norwich  

Location: Waterloo Road, Norwich NR3 3HZ 

Position: What3Words: sentences.prone.burst and most.glare.clip Eastings and 
northings coordinates: 622891 and 309884  
Outside numbers 139 and 145 Waterloo  

Species: Sweet Gum (2 trees) 

Summary of 
responses: 

There were 13 responses in total. Main feedback consisted of 
whether replanting could be at a closer location or removal could 
avoided through any design changes  

Decision 
summary: 

The two trees will be felled. The scheme’s objective is to improve 
bus travel, encouraging more people to use this sustainable 
transport mode whilst minimising tree loss. As advised by NCC 
Tree Officer, the best location to replant is at St Clements Hill 
outside house numbers 166a to 172 St Clements Hill, NR3 4DG. 5 
heavy standard trees (12-14com girth) to be replanted by March 
2025 as follows including nurturing in early years; Acer campestre 
‘Elsrijk’, Pyrus calleryana ‘Chanticleer, Magnolia Kobus, 
Amelanchier arborea ‘Robin Hill’ and Ginkgo biloba ‘Lakeview’. 
  

For further information about Council tree management please visit our website at 

www.norfolk.gov.uk/trees. Facilities are also available to view this notice online at 

libraries. Alternatively, Norfolk County Council may be contacted by post; Highways, 

County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH. 

The trees are programmed to be removed from: 18 November 2024 

http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/trees

